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“The Power of OUR Union is Directly Related to YOUR Level of Activism in OUR Union.” 

United Lodge 66 

Business Meeting 
December 13, 2016 

7:00 PM 
2609 W. Oklahoma Avenue 

Milwaukee, WI  53215 
414-671-3800 

ALL Lodge Members are  

Encouraged to attend.  
 

• DAYTIME OFFICE HOURS - 

Tuesday thru Friday, 8AM to 
4:30PM. 

• The deadline for articles for the  
January 2017 edition of the “Badger 

Lodge News”, is  
       December 19. 
• Contract Issues MUST be settled 

by your Business Agent at District 
10. See last page. 
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https://www.facebook.com/United-

Lodge-66-793718930726922/ 

The deadline for 
the children's 
event is past but 
members we want 
to see you on  
December 10, 
2016. 



   If Wisconsin repub-
licans actually be-
lieved in Democracy 
what a better state we 
would be!!! 
   The polls haven’t 
even closed and al-
ready Wisconsin's 
Republican Speaker 
Robin Vos and his 
Republican cohorts 
are scheming for ways to limit voting in future elections. 
   When the federal court struck down the last round of anti-
voter laws concocted by Gov. Scott Walker, Robin Vos and the 
Republican legislature he found that they were rigging the rules 
on voting to give themselves an unfair advantage and disenfran-
chising legal voters because of where they lived and who they 
voted for. 
   Every legal voter in every corner of our state deserves to have 
the opportunity to vote for whomever they choose and to have 
that vote counted, regardless of whether Robin Vos, Gov. Walk-
er or any other politicians like the choices they make. 
   Early voting is an overwhelming success as shown by the rec-
ord levels of participation in areas of the state that have offered 
voters more convenience and more opportunity to vote. 
   It’s sad that Robin Vos believes too many people are partici-
pating in our democracy and that he’s willing to use his position 
as an elected official to try to suppress the votes of legal voters 
in Wisconsin. 
   The good news is, he’s not going to get away with it. 
 
(editors note: This intent of Voss came out by him on November 4, 2016) 

This is what you won ...  

unless you do not want 

to accept what  

you did!!! 
 
Joy Reid on What Donald Trump 
Voters ‘Won’ | AM Joy | MSNBC 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=714Te5r0rE8   copy and 

paste. 
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   If Wisconsin republicans actually believed in De-
mocracy what a better state we would be!!! 
   The polls haven’t even closed and already Wis-
consin's Republican Speaker Robin Vos and his Re-
publican cohorts are scheming for ways to limit vot-
ing in future elections. 
   When the federal court struck down the last round 

of anti-voter laws concocted by Gov. Scott Walker, Robin Vos and the Republican 
legislature he found that they were rigging the rules on voting to give themselves an 
unfair advantage and disenfranchising legal voters because of where they lived and 
who they voted for. 
   Every legal voter in every corner of our state deserves to have the opportunity to 
vote for whomever they choose and to have that vote counted, regardless of whether 
Robin Vos, Gov. Walker or any other politicians like the choices they make. 
   Early voting is an overwhelming success as shown by the record levels of partici-
pation in areas of the state that have offered voters more convenience and more op-
portunity to vote. 
   It’s sad that Robin Vos believes too many people are participating in our democra-
cy and that he’s willing to use his position as an elected official to try to suppress 
the votes of legal voters in Wisconsin. 
   The good news is, he’s not going to get away with it. 
 
(editor’s note: this proposal from vos came out on election day) 

Pope Francis Calls Out  

Religious Right For Supporting Trump 
 
Published on Nov 12, 2016 

Pope Francis has never been shy about sharing his feelings about Donald Trump, 
and after the election, the Pope said that American Christians aren’t actually Chris-
tian if they support a man more concerned about building walls than building bridg-
es. 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CQlO03kpGlk  copy and paste 
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   A new term coming out of the November 2016 
elections and upon which we need education.  
Steve Bannon, is now a senior advisor to Trump, 
and CEO of Breitbart, ‘the platform of the alt-
right.’ 

   While some may say it is a fringe, history shows (if you care to read) that fringe 
groups have risen to power.  As stated in an editorial piece by an Emily Mills, ‘the 

alt-right is nothing more that a clever rebranding strategy for white nationalism 

and white supremacy, for neo-Nazis dressed up in respectable clothes.’ 
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To get application form for the WWW Center … call United Lodge 66 at 414-671-3800 and request. 
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The 2017 IAM Scholarship Competition is 

now accepting applications.  

The deadline for submissions is February 24, 

2017. 
 

   Click here to download applications and see eligibility rules. 
      Or copy and paste: https://www.goiam.org/news/departments/

hq/scholarships/2017-iam-scholarship-competition/ 
 
 
    

 
The IAM awards scholarships to: 
• Children of IAM members (parent or guardian) applying for college 
• Children of IAM members (parent or guardian) applying for vocational or technical School 
• IAM members applying for college 
 
   Since its implementation in 1960, the Scholarship Competition has continued to grow. This past year, 2015-2016, the IAM re-
ceived 294 applications for scholarships. The 16 scholarships awarded were valued at $72,000. 
 
   By convention resolution, IAM delegates determined that voluntary contributions to finance the Scholarship fund be set at 50 
cents per member, per year. To date, 224 of the IAM’s approximately 960 Locals have contributed. If your lodge has not adopted 
this resolution or has not contributed for this year, please give it serious consideration at your next lodge meeting. 
 
   You may call the IAM Safety and Health Department, which administers the scholarship competition, at 301-967-4708 to re-
quest an application packet to be mailed. Application packets have been sent to the local and district lodges. 
 
   Click here for details on the 2017 IAM Scholarship competition. 
    Or copy and paste in browser: https://www.goiam.org/news/departments/hq/scholarships/2017-iam-scholarship-

competition/ 

 
   Copy and paste for more information: https://www.goiam.org/news/tuition-drag-apply-iam-scholarship-2/ 

Send a letter to: Sen. Ron Johnson and Sen. Tammy Baldwin: 
 

Donald Trump has announced he will appoint Jeff Sessions as United States Attorney General. 
This. Is. Not. OK. And I am not going to be quiet about it. 
 
The Office of Attorney General has serious responsibilities like upholding and enforcing voting rights 
and civil rights laws. And there are few people more unqualified to do so than Jeff Sessions. 
 
I urge you to reject the appointment of Jeff Sessions as Attorney General. 
 
The U.S. Senate has rejected Sessions before. His appointment to a federal judgeship was rejected after a hearing that laid bare 
his contempt for civil rights and organizations that seek to advance racial justice. 
 
He’s even called the Voting Rights Act that ensures all Americans can make their voices heard “intrusive.” 
 
Donald Trump, his top advisors like Steve Bannon and appointees like Jeff Sessions might be willing to try to divide our nation 
and undermine the rights of EVERY American under our Constitution. 
 
But I'm not going to take it. 
 
Reject the appointment of Jeff Sessions as Attorney General. 
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Send Your Thoughts,  
To those who should be working for you! 
 
President Obama 

The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC 20500 
www.whitehours.gov 
 
Senator Ron Johnson, Republican 
386 Senate Russell Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
202-224-5323 
www.ronjohnson.senate.gov/public/index.cfm/contact 
 
Senator Tammy Baldwin, Democrat 

1 Russell Courtyard 
Washington, DC  20510 
202-224-5653 
www.baldwin.senate.gov/contact.cfm 
 
Representative Paul Ryan, 1st District, Republican 
1233 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
202-225-3031 
www.paulryan.house.gov 
 
Representative Ron Kind, 3rd District, Democrat 
1502 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
202-225-5506 
https://kindforms.house.gov/contact 
 
Representative Gwen Moore, 4th District, Democrat 
2245 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
202-225-4572 
www.gwenmoore.house.gov 
 
Representative Jim Sensenbrenner, 5th District, Republican 
2449 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
202-225-5101 
www.sensenbrenner.house.gov 
 
Representative Glen Grothman 6th District, Republican 

501 Cannon Office Building 
Washington, DC 20215 
202-225-2476 
https://grothman.house.gov/contact/email 
 
Representative Sean Duffy, 7th 

District, Republican 

1208 Longworth HOB 
Washington, DC 20515 
202-225-3365 
https://duffy.house.gov 

Governor Scott Walker,  
Republican 
115 East Capitol 
Madison, WI 53707 

Seniors Corner 
 

Medicare’s Future at Risk 

   With the GOP in full control of the government older 
Americans have good reason to be concerned about the 
security of their earned health care benefits. 
   On the campaign trail, President-elect Donald Trump 
said he’d leave Medicare alone, but has been silent over 
the last week as House Speaker Paul Ryan has said that a 
“Medicare overhaul” combined with a repeal of the Af-
fordable Care Act is a top priority. 
   Speaker Ryan said in an interview with Fox News that, 
“If you’re going to repeal and replace Obamacare, you 
have to address those issues as well…. Medicare has got 
some serious issues because of Obamacare. So those 
things are part of our plan to replace Obamacare.” 
   Speaker Ryan’s plan to eliminate Medicare’s guaranteed 
health benefits in favor of a system of vouchers is outlined 
in his “A Better Way,” a document that promises cuts to 
Social Security, Medicare and Medicaid. Seniors would 
have to use government vouchers or coupons and buy in-
surance on the private market.” 
   “We can’t let Speaker Paul Ryan and Donald Trump gut 
our earned health care benefits,” said Robert Roach, Jr., 
President of the Alliance. “We are prepared to go to battle 
and make our opposition clear to anyone to who would 
consider supporting this reckless idea.” 

 

Join the Wisconsin ARA Chapter 
6333 W. Bluemound Road 

Milwaukee, WI 53213 
414-771-9511 

http://www.wisconsinara.org 

 
 

Alliance for Retired Americans 
888-16th Street, NW Suite 250 

Washington, DC 20006 
202-974-8222 or 888-373-6497 

Fax 202-974-8256 
                 www.retiredamericans.org 
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Activities for You and Your Family 
• Milwaukee Area Labor Council delegate meeting: December 7, 2016 at 

6:30pm, new location at Juneau Complex, in auditorium, 6415 W. Mount 
Vernon.  

• Machinists Union William W. Winpinsinger Education and Technology 
Center class schedule is available  (http://winpisinger.iamaw.org/courselist) 
or at your Union office. Or come to any Union meeting and just ask. This cen-
ter is open to all members, you just need to be active and want to be the future 
leader at your worksite or at United Lodge 66. 

Officers, LL66 Machinists 

Union 
President . . . . .  . . Mike Pietrzykowski 
Vice President . . . . . . . .  Larry Morrow 
Recording Secretary . . . Liz Falkowski 

Secretary Treasurer .  . . . . . Ivan Collins 
Conductor Sentinel . . . ... Pepe Oulahan 

Trustees: Tim Schwartz,  
Bunny Browning, James Cobb 

Communicator .  . . . . . Doug Curler 
Educator . . . . . . . . . .  Pepe Oulahan 
Editor . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Doug Curler 

 
The views and opinions expressed by various writers in 
this publication are their own and not necessarily those 
of the Editor, Executive Board or the LL66  member-
ship. The Editor reserves the right to publish, edit, or 
exclude publication of any article submitted to “Badger 

Lodge News”. Any member may contribute articles for 
publication; send to United Lodge 66, 2611 W. Oklaho-

ma Avenue, Milwaukee, WI  53215-4438. 
Phone and fax is 414-671-3800 or lodge66@gmail.com 
http://www.unitedlodge66.org 

http://www.youtube.com/badgerlodge 
dwc/iamawll66, afl-cio 

District 10 Office Directory 
1650 S. 38th Street, Milwaukee, 53215;  

dial 414-643-4334, then extension for 
your Business Agent: 
Alex Hoekstra   113 
Ben Elizondo   120 
Patrick O’Connor  116 
Scott Parr   125 
Greg Pursell   124 
Joe Terlisner   119 
Di Ann Fechter   117 
Jeremy Terlisner   
Larry Morrow (Organizer) 115 
 

United Lodge 66 Machinists Union 
2611 W. Oklahoma Avenue 
Milwaukee, WI 53215-4438 
414-671-3800 
www.unitedlodge66.org 

www.youtube.com/badgerlodge 
dwc/iamawll66, afl-cio 

Business/Membership Meetings are - 

2nd Tuesday, 7PM each month. 


